Faculty Development Committee
Oct. 14, 2009 Minutes

Attending:  Mike Vail, Mary Ann Meiners, Graham Hillard, Steve Hoskins, Monica Parker, David Diehl, Carol Maxson, Stephanie Cawthorne and Prilla Speer
Agenda

Welcome/Prayer by Mike Vail

Review, edit, approve Sept. 30, 2009 minutes - approved seconded, passed. 

Old Business
Mini Grant update
Three mini-grant requests:

· Michael Karounos - Need Michael to document his spending.  Based on proper response the committee voted to allocate the money
· Graham Hillard – $600 in reserve - passed

· Steve Hoskins – presenting a paper at Azusa. $600 – passed
MV reported that he communicated the request for $5000 additional monies for mini-grants to the Assoc. Provost.  Response was that there will be an additional $2000.00 added to our budget. 
Book-of-the-Year, Book Clubs, follow-up
MP has emailed faculty responding to the Book Clubs, half have responded with set meeting times.  Suggested that Monica put together an email to send to all faculty/admin listing groups and meeting times in case there are stragglers who would like to plug in. 
Faculty Development activities report
MV did not get the calendar done but will go ahead and schedule 10 Ways to Improve Blended Learning Design webinar.  He has also scheduled a session with Grad Psychology on October 15 to discuss Using Wikis for Faculty Home Pages.

There will be another workshop offered as a repeat of the August workshops in November, topic not determined.  Two other repeat workshops will be offered in January and one in February.  Dates to be determined.  The three workshops are:  PowerPoint [Suzie Harris]; SmartBoard [Matt Huddleston] and Internet [Michael Karounos].
New Business:

Aug. 24, 2010 Opening Workshop: topic and format suggestions. 
SC suggested FDC have a theme for the whole year and focus the three main meetings of the school year to follow up the focus. Suggested Richard Foster and discussion on Sabbath, Steve McCormick – Wesleyan heritage/Trevecca identity, and Dr. Dan Boone – speak about who/what Trevecca is and An afternoon Q & A session could be designed with the main speaker.

GH suggested William Willimon for fall workshop.  Perhaps the theme and discussion could be “general education and the search for meaning” if Dr. Willimon feels he can speak to this topic. Afternoon could be a Q & A session with him. 
CM reminded us that the workshop reflects administrators as well. MM stated that the theme [assuming it’s the general education suggestion above) does impact administrators.  MP affirmed SC’s format suggestion. How do we start the dialogue and conversation? DD broaden this out to a liberal arts concept.  How do we promote our University?  May help bring balance to that. PS stated that there is need to address and integrate nontraditional programs in the focus as the majority of our student body comes from adult programs. 
MV: suggestion to broaden this out to something like” integration of a full liberal arts university.”  CM stated this could be a good umbrella and perhaps provide break out forums. DD would like to have small groups based on broad area of service. 
SC suggests that we have outside speakers for each semester.
MV – Motion made to have Steve Hoskins contact William Willimon regarding being main speaker for the fall Faculty/Admin meeting on Tuesday, Aug 24, 2010. Passed.
SH – suggested that CM consider a faculty/administrator “in service” day.  Prilla affirmed this suggestion as being a strong resource for Faculty Development on this campus. 
Action regarding the 2008-9 General Education Assessment referral was deferred for the next meeting. 
Other Business
Next meeting: Nov. 16, 10:00am, Waggoner Conference Room

Action Items:
1. Graham will request Michael Karounos provide details of expenditures associated with professional development funds and mini-grant expenses.
2. Monica will email faculty and administrators about times and locations for Book Clubs to pickup those who were unable to connect yet.

3. Mike will bring get a commitment to re-run an August Opening Workshop tech session in Nov, Jan and Feb.

4. Mike will schedule one webinar and one session, Using Wikis for Faculty Home Pages, to give to faculty-administrators for this semester.

5. Steve will invite Will Willamon to be the guest speaker for the Opening Workshop, August 24, 2010. Theme will revolve around liberal arts and Search for Meaning. An afternoon Q & A session will look at being a university vs. a di-versity.
6. Agenda for next meeting will include 2010-11 activities that will continue the Opening Workshop theme.

